Faculty Salary Increase Process for Faculty Association Members 
Sample Timeline

The following timeline is based on increases being processed on time for the July 15th paycheque.  

	Item
	Date
	Details

	Current Year Career Progress Increments (CPI) loaded to HRMS
	January - February
	CPI data for eligible faculty members is loaded by Faculty Relations. 

	CPI reminder sent to Dean’s Offices
	February
	Once the CPI data is loaded Faculty Relations sends a reminder to units to verify the accuracy of data.

	CPI checked
	February-March
	Each unit checks the CPI for their eligible members. Errors must be reported to Faculty Relations by March 31.

	End of Merit review period
	March 31
	The period of review is April 1 to March 31

	Merit & PSA review process 
	April
	Faculty members wishing to be considered for merit submit annual reports to Head of Academic Unit.

	Deadline to submit paperwork
	March 31
	The deadline is normally March 31st, and applies to paperwork for members of the Bargaining Unit only.

	CPI, Merit & PSA values calculated and distributed
	April
	The CPI, Merit & PSA are calculated as early as possible in April.  The amounts will be distributed mid-April.

	Unit Heads/Dean’s Office determine Merit & PSA
	May
	Units determine the recommendations of the Merit & PSA awards.

	HRMS frozen till mid June for all appointments except Sessional Lecturers
	Mid-May
	HRMS is frozen and no updates can be made for faculty included in the faculty salary increase process.  In years when there is a General Wage Increase, this freeze applies to part-time members of the Faculty Association and administrative appointments (Head, Directors, etc). The freeze does not apply to faculty who are NOT members of the Faculty Association.

	Spreadsheets produced and emailed to Dean’s Offices
	Mid-May
	Faculty Relations provides spreadsheets to each of the Dean’s Offices.

	Spreadsheets updated by units
	May 15-30
	Units are given 2 weeks to enter the Merit & PSA amounts onto their unit’s spreadsheets.

	Updated spreadsheets returned to Faculty Relations
	June 1
	Dean’s Offices return their unit’s spreadsheets by June 1 at the latest.

	Increase spreadsheets checked & Loaded
	Early June
	Faculty Relations checks returned spreadsheets and they are loaded to HRMS.

	Turnaround Report produced and provided for review 
	Mid-June
	The Turnaround Report provides a summary of increase data loaded onto HRMS.  Units check the accuracy of the increases loaded for their faculty members.  Corrections must be forwarded to Faculty Relations by June 26.

	Manual increases processed as necessary
	June
	Units should forward manual increase forms for salary adjustments that cannot be processed on the spreadsheets.

	Merit & PSA awards lists distributed
	Late June – July
	Once the increase data has been confirmed, units should circulate the list of individuals receiving Merit & PSA to their members.

	Salary Increases Notices mailed to members
	July 10-14
	Just prior to the July 15th paycheque faculty salary increase notices are sent out.

	Salary increases incorporated in member’s paycheques
	July 15th
	Faculty members whose increases have been processed will see this increase on their July 15th paycheques.
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